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Central School listed in National Register of Historic Places

Central School in Milton Freewater is Oregon’s latest entry in the National Register of Historic Places. 

In 1909, School District 31 embarked on an ambitious building program that called for the construction of one new brick school for each of the towns of Milton and Freewater to meet the educational needs of a rapidly growing population. Plans also called for expanding the School District’s services by offering free high school education at Central School, a first in the community. 

While the district sought to meet a practical need, Central School was not a simple utilitarian design. Instead it was an architect-designed statement that heralded the maturation of the community and communicated the town’s hopes for a prosperous future. Under the direction of Walla Walla, WA architect, Charles Edward Finkenbinder, the building reflected the latest in school design including modern mechanical equipment and well-appointed interiors. Finkenbinder’s incorporation of Classical, Renaissance, and Romanesque design elements into the building's exterior successfully communicated the educational purpose of the facility and the aspirations of a successful and rapidly growing town. Finkinbinder was responsible for the design of many schools in Eastern Oregon, including Columbia College, currently Milton-Freewater City Hall.

Oregon’s State Advisory Committee on Historic Preservation recommended the building’s nomination in June 2010. Six properties are now listed in the National Register in Milton Freewater, including the Still-Perkins House and Columbia College. The Register is maintained by the National Park Service under the authority of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966. 

More information about the National Register and recent Oregon listings is online at www.oregonheritage.org.

